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Board of Assessors – August 23, 2010 
 
 
The meeting was called to order at 5:39PM by Chairman Newton.  Also present were 
Pete Manning, Jack McKiernan and Will Naser.  

 
 

1. The Board signed the excise abatements and CPA reimbursement request. 
 
2. There was a discussion about the origin of the paid sewer betterments – the Board 

asked to table signatures until Will could get more information. 
 

3. There was a discussion on 13R Tulip Way – the Board is requiring more 
information from the Selectmen.  They asked Will to gather more information 
from the Town Administrator. 
 

4. Will created a neighborhood code to treat all the Oak Grove parcels similarly.  
This will aide in the valuation of vacant parcels for FY11..   

 
5. There was a discussion on the Deferral interest rates.  The Board is not currently 

inclined to change the rate.  They wish to have a discussion with the Treasurer. 
 
 

 
Meeting was adjourned at 7:59PM.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Will Naser, MAA 
Principal Assessor 
 
 
 


